
Praises: 

-Growth of our church 

-Safe delivery of Aime’s 

baby 

 

Prayer Requests: 

-Safety for the groups   

coming from the States 

-Many gospel opportunities 

during our July events 

Wisdom as we seek to raise 

our children for the Lord 

 

Contact Information: 

865-766-7670 
brazzellstoaustralia@gmail.com 

 

Support Address 
Central Missionary Clearinghouse 

P.O. Box 219228 

Houston, TX 77218-9228  

 

Mailing Address 
Mail to the address above– CMC 

*for anything larger than a letter, 

please contact us for an address 

 

 

 

Reaching Australians with the Gospel, and teaching them to observe all 

things Christ has commanded us to do. 

 

June 2025 Prayer Letter 

In Matthew 16:18, Jesus Christ says that He 
will build His church. We have been so    
encouraged to watch God build His church 
at Living Waters. Since our last letter, we 
have added several new faces to our                   
congregation. Thank you to all those who 
prayed for Aime to have a safe delivery. She 
had a beautiful baby girl, Gabriella. She is 
our littlest member at present. God has also 
brought along a young lady from India who is a student here. She is hungry for 
God’s Word and fellowship with other believers. At the same time, God brought 
along a couple from Brazil and their toddler son. We would never have thought 
when starting out that our church in Australia would have such diversity in                
ethnicity, but it is a beautiful gift! We praise the Lord for these new people and are 
encouraged to see our church grow. 

We have just come through birthday season for our family! Willow turned three 
mid-May, Ivy turned five at the beginning of June, and Brettnay celebrated her 
birthday mid-June. God is so good to give us continued life, health, and strength! 

Your prayers are greatly appreciated as we enter what might be our busiest season 
of ministry yet! July will be a full month. The first weekend in July, we have a 
group from Pensacola Christian College coming to help us with our tracting                           
outreach and lead in our Sunday service. The following weekend, we will be                 
hosting Andy and Breanna Williams as they are on deputation raising support to 
go to the UK. Our church is excited to hear about their burden and join with them 
in reaching that part of the world with the gospel. The day after they leave, we 
have a group of thirteen coming from Worth Baptist Church in Texas for a                  
missions trip. While they are here we will host our church’s first Holiday Bible 
Club (what Aussies call Vacation Bible School). This is a huge undertaking for our 
little church, but we are praying that this will give us an opportunity to reach more 
families and children in our community. The group will also help us with mass 
tracting in the city. We hope to accomplish much for the sake of the gospel while 
they are here. Join us in praying for these special outreach efforts. Pray that God 
will give us favor with people and that many conversations can be turned to 
Christ! 

Your prayers, encouragement, and financial support are a blessing to our family as 
we serve the Lord here in Parramatta, Australia! Thank you! 

Reaching Australia for Christ, 

Simeon, Brettnay, Eden, Knox, Ivy, Willow, & Flora Brazzell 


